The Miracles of Jesus

Control Over Nature

The Fig Tree

Matthew 21:18-22

Mark 11:12-14, 20-26

Matthew 21:1-27

- 1. Triumphal entry
- 2. Jesus enters Jerusalem, cleanses the temple, heals blind and lame
- 3. Leaves Jerusalem and spends the night in Bethany
- 4. The next morning, returning to Jerusalem hungry, sees the fig tree and curses it
- 5. "At once" the fig tree withers, the disciples are amazed
- 6. Jesus responds about praying with belief
- 7. Jesus enters the temple and is confronted about authority

Mark 11:1-33

- 1. Triumphal entry
- 2. Jesus enters Jerusalem, looks around, leaves for Bethany because it is already late
- 3. The next day, leaves Bethany hungry, sees the fig tree and curses it. The disciples are listening
- 4. Arrives at Jerusalem, enters the temple, drives out the money changers
- 5. In the evening, they leave for Bethany
- 6. As they were passing by in the morning, they see the fig tree withered, the disciples mention it and Jesus responds about praying with belief
- 7. Coming to Jerusalem, in the temple Jesus is confronted about authority

Matthew 21	Mark 11
Triumphal entry	Triumphal entry
Enters Jerusalem	Enters Jerusalem
Drives out the money changers	Looks around
Heals the blind and the lame	Leaves for Bethany as it is already late
Leaves Jerusalem, spends night in Bethany	
Next morning, leaves for Jerusalem	Next day, leaves Bethany
Jesus is hungry, sees fig tree, curses it	Jesus is hungry, sees fig tree curses it
Fig tree immediately withers, disciples amazed	Disciples are listening
Jesus responds about prayer with belief	Enters Jerusalem
Enters Jerusalem	Drives out the money changers
Confronted about authority	In the evening leaves for Bethany
	Passing by in the morning, disciples see fig tree withered
	Jesus responds about prayer with belief
	Enters Jerusalem
	Confronted about authority

Matthew 21	Mark 11
Triumphal entry	Triumphal entry
Enters Jerusalem	Enters Jerusalem
Drives out the money changers	Looks around
Heals the blind and the lame	Leaves for Bethany as it is already late
Leaves Jerusalem, spends night in Bethany	
Next morning, leaves for Jerusalem	Next day, leaves Bethany
Jesus is hungry, sees fig tree, curses it	Jesus is hungry, sees fig tree curses it
Fig tree immediately withers, disciples amazed	Disciples are listening
Jesus responds about prayer with belief	Enters Jerusalem
Enters Jerusalem	Drives out the money changers
Confronted about authority	In the evening leaves for Bethany
	Passing by in the morning, disciples see fig tree withered
	Jesus responds about prayer with belief
	Enters Jerusalem
	Confronted about authority

Why did Jesus curse the fig tree?

Why did Jesus curse the fig tree?

What is the lesson Jesus wanted the disciples to learn?

Why did Jesus curse the fig tree?

What is the lesson Jesus wanted the disciples to learn?

Regardless of order, which events if any seem to be relevant to Jesus cursing the fig tree?

Hosea 9:10 I found Israel like grapes in the wilderness; I saw your forefathers as the earliest fruit on the fig tree in its first season. But they came to Baal-peor and devoted themselves to shame, And they became as detestable as that which they loved.

Hosea 9:10 I found Israel like grapes in the wilderness; I saw your forefathers as the earliest fruit on the fig tree in its first season. But they came to Baal-peor and devoted themselves to shame, And they became as detestable as that which they loved.

Hosea 9:16 Ephraim is stricken, their root is dried up, They will bear no fruit. Even though they bear children, I will slay the precious ones of their womb.

Hosea 9:10 I found Israel like grapes in the wilderness; I saw your forefathers as the earliest fruit on the fig tree in its first season. But they came to Baal-peor and devoted themselves to shame, And they became as detestable as that which they loved.

Hosea 9:16 Ephraim is stricken, their root is dried up, They will bear no fruit. Even though they bear children, I will slay the precious ones of their womb.

Jeremiah 8:13 "I will surely snatch them away," declares the Lord; "There will be no grapes on the vine And no figs on the fig tree, And the leaf will wither; And what I have given them will pass away."

Jeremiah 24

After Nebuchadnezzar king of Babylon had carried away captive Jeconiah the son of Jehoiakim, king of Judah, and the officials of Judah with the craftsmen and smiths from Jerusalem and had brought them to Babylon, the Lord showed me: behold, two baskets of figs set before the temple of the Lord! One basket had very good figs, like first-ripe figs, and the other basket had very bad figs which could not be eaten due to rottenness. Then the Lord said to me, "What do you see, Jeremiah?" And I said, "Figs, the good figs, very good; and the bad figs, very bad, which cannot be eaten due to rottenness."

Then the word of the Lord came to me, saying, "Thus says the Lord God of Israel, 'Like these good figs, so I will regard as good the captives of Judah, whom I have sent out of this place into the land of the Chaldeans. For I will set My eyes on them for good, and I will bring them again to this land; and I will build them up and not overthrow them, and I will plant them and not pluck them up. I will give them a heart to know Me, for I am the Lord; and they will be My people, and I will be their God, for they will return to Me with their whole heart.

'But like the bad figs which cannot be eaten due to rottenness—indeed, thus says the Lord—so I will abandon Zedekiah king of Judah and his officials, and the remnant of Jerusalem who remain in this land and the ones who dwell in the land of Egypt. I will make them a terror and an evil for all the kingdoms of the earth, as a reproach and a proverb, a taunt and a curse in all places where I will scatter them. I will send the sword, the famine and the pestilence upon them until they are destroyed from the land which I gave to them and their forefathers.'"

Matthew 24:32-42

Now learn the parable from the fig tree: when its branch has already become tender and puts forth its leaves, you know that summer is near; so, you too, when you see all these things, recognize that He is near, right at the door. Truly I say to you, this generation will not pass away until all these things take place. Heaven and earth will pass away, but My words will not pass away.

But of that day and hour no one knows, not even the angels of heaven, nor the Son, but the Father alone. For the coming of the Son of Man will be just like the days of Noah. For as in those days before the flood they were eating and drinking, marrying and giving in marriage, until the day that Noah entered the ark, and they did not understand until the flood came and took them all away; so will the coming of the Son of Man be. Then there will be two men in the field; one will be taken and one will be left. Two women will be grinding at the mill; one will be taken and one will be left.

Therefore be on the alert, for you do not know which day your Lord is coming.

The Temple Tax

Matthew 17:24-27

Matthew 17:24-27

After Jesus and his disciples arrived in Capernaum, the collectors of the two-drachma temple tax came to Peter and asked, "Doesn't your teacher pay the temple tax?" "Yes, he does," he replied.

When Peter came into the house, Jesus was the first to speak. "What do you think, Simon?" he asked. "From whom do the kings of the earth collect duty and taxes—from their own children or from others?" "From others," Peter answered. "Then the children are exempt," Jesus said to him.

"But so that we may not cause offense, go to the lake and throw out your line. Take the first fish you catch; open its mouth and you will find a four-drachma coin. Take it and give it to them for my tax and yours."

Exodus 30:11-16

Then the Lord said to Moses, "When you take a census of the Israelites to count them, each one must pay the Lord a ransom for his life at the time he is counted. Then no plague will come on them when you number them. Each one who crosses over to those already counted is to give a half shekel, according to the sanctuary shekel, which weighs twenty gerahs. This half shekel is an offering to the Lord. All who cross over, those twenty years old or more, are to give an offering to the Lord. The rich are not to give more than a half shekel and the poor are not to give less when you make the offering to the Lord to atone for your lives. Receive the atonement money from the Israelites and use it for the service of the tent of meeting. It will be a memorial for the Israelites before the Lord, making atonement for your lives."

What king is collecting this tax?

What king is collecting this tax?

Are Jesus and Peter exempt?

What king is collecting this tax?

Are Jesus and Peter exempt?

Who paid the temple tax for Jesus and Peter?

The Miraculous Catches of Fish

Luke 5:1-11

John 21:1-14

Luke 5:1-11

One day as Jesus was standing by the Lake of Gennesaret, the people were crowding around him and listening to the word of God. He saw at the water's edge two boats, left there by the fishermen, who were washing their nets. He got into one of the boats, the one belonging to Simon, and asked him to put out a little from shore. Then he sat down and taught the people from the boat. When he had finished speaking, he said to Simon, "Put out into deep water, and let down the nets for a catch." Simon answered, "Master, we've worked hard all night and haven't caught anything. But because you say so, I will let down the nets." When they had done so, they caught such a large number of fish that their nets began to break. So they signaled their partners in the other boat to come and help them, and they came and filled both boats so full that they began to sink. When Simon Peter saw this, he fell at Jesus' knees and said, "Go away from me, Lord; I am a sinful man!" For he and all his companions were astonished at the catch of fish they had taken, and so were James and John, the sons of Zebedee, Simon's partners. Then Jesus said to Simon, "Don't be afraid; from now on you will fish for people." So they pulled their boats up on shore, left everything and followed him.

John 21:1-13

Afterward Jesus appeared again to his disciples, by the Sea of Galilee. It happened this way: Simon Peter, Thomas (also known as Didymus), Nathanael from Cana in Galilee, the sons of Zebedee, and two other disciples were together. "I'm going out to fish," Simon Peter told them, and they said, "We'll go with you." So they went out and got into the boat, but that night they caught nothing. Early in the morning, Jesus stood on the shore, but the disciples did not realize that it was Jesus. He called out to them, "Friends, haven't you any fish?" "No," they answered. He said, "Throw your net on the right side of the boat and you will find some." When they did, they were unable to haul the net in because of the large number of fish. Then the disciple whom Jesus loved said to Peter, "It is the Lord!" As soon as Simon Peter heard him say, "It is the Lord," he wrapped his outer garment around him (for he had taken it off) and jumped into the water. The other disciples followed in the boat, towing the net full of fish, for they were not far from shore, about a hundred yards. When they landed, they saw a fire of burning coals there with fish on it, and some bread. Jesus said to them, "Bring some of the fish you have just caught." So Simon Peter climbed back into the boat and dragged the net ashore. It was full of large fish, 153, but even with so many the net was not torn. Jesus said to them, "Come and have breakfast." None of the disciples dared ask him, "Who are you?" They knew it was the Lord. Jesus came, took the bread and gave it to them, and did the same with the fish. This was now the third time Jesus appeared to his disciples after he was raised from the dead.